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Since its establishment, the LASC has been maintaining
regular contacts with the government bureau responsible
for formulating legal aid policy and housekeeping the
Legal Aid Department (LAD). In 2022-2023, the Council
was kept informed by the Government on its proposals
or positions in relation to legal aid issues, including the
papers submitted to the Panel on Administration of
Justice and Legal Services of Legislative Council concerning
the annual review of financial eligibility limits of legal aid

applicants and the policy initiatives in respect of legal aid.

Since its establishment in 1970, LAD has assumed an
important role in providing access to justice for people of
limited means. The Council will continue to work hand
in hand with LAD in ensuring the accessibility of legal aid
services to the public to contribute towards upholding
and enhancing the rule of law in Hong Kong. Meanwhile,
the Bar Free Legal Service Scheme has been established
by the Hong Kong Bar Association to provide free legal
advice and representation in cases where legal aid is
not available or where the applicant is unable to afford
legal assistance, and the case is thought to be one where
assistance should be given. The Council Chairman is a

member of the Advisory Board for the Scheme.
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From time to time, there were criticisms raised by some
members of Legislative Council and the public on certain
legal aid issues and sometimes even further going viral
through social media. The misperceptions and biased
opinions might draw grave concerns on the public. As
said above, the Council would work closely with LAD
to proactively reinforce the positive image of legal aid
services in Hong Kong. To this end, the Council has
suggested LAD to establish a public communication
plan for dispelling social misconceptions and unfounded
criticisms on legal aid services in a responsive manner

through appropriate communication channels.

In early 2023, on behalf of the Council, the Chairman
attended a couple of significant events in the legal
profession to promote the services of legal aid in Hong
Kong, including but not limited to the ceremonial opening
of the legal year 2023 and the annual cocktail reception
of the Law Society of Hong Kong. On this note, The
Chairman of Hong Kong Bar Association had mentioned
the importance of legal aid system in his speech at the
ceremonial opening and acknowledged the good work of

LAD in assisting fair access to the legal system.
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